
TO: City Council 

FROM: Dan Smith, Director, Water Resources and Sustainability 

DATE: November 15, 2022 

SUBJECT: Percival Creek Fish Passage Barrier Removal SPA Amendment #2 
 
 
1) Recommended Action: 

 
Staff recommends approval of the Percival Creek Fish Passage Barrier Replacement Scope 
Amendment #2, for PBS Engineering and Environmental (PBS), which extends the 
agreement to December 31, 2024.  

 
 
2) Background: 

 
PBS is working with the City to complete designs and permitting to replace a culvert 
conveying Percival Creek under Sapp Road.  The new, larger culvert will allow salmon and 
other fish to pass under the road unobstructed.  
 
This amendment covers a yearlong time extension to the end of 2024, providing sufficient 
time for the City and PBS to complete final design deliverables for the new fish friendly 
culvert at Sapp Road, and integrate improved transportation conditions at the project site, 
including bike lanes and sidewalks.  The time extension ensures that all design elements 
are complete and the project is “shovel ready”. This project is being managed for The City 
by Greer Environmental Consulting. 

 
 
3) Policy Support: 

 
Strategic Priority F - Be a Leader in Environmental Sustainability, specifically 

 Enhance salmon runs 
 

 
4) Alternatives: 
 

 Request changes to the proposed scope amendment.  
 
 
5) Fiscal Notes: 

 
No fiscal changes for this amendment.  

 
 
6) Attachments: 
 

A. Percival Creek Fish Passage Barrier Removal PBS Engineering SPA - Amendment 2 
 


